
  

   
 

 
    

 
         

            
 

  
  

  
 

     
  

  
 

 
    

     
      

   
    

  
  

 
    

       
 

    
    

 
  

 
    
   

 
 

      
  
 

 
       

 
             

 
                      

FLGR Stable Area Access Application Procedure 

As you are aware, in anticipation of our re-opening the FLGR backside for training purposes, we have 
developed a COVID-19 Policies for Backside Training Period that outlines the precautions that need to be 
taken to ensure the safety of our associates, horsemen, vendors and to reduce the risk of a COVID-19 
outbreak at the property. These policies and procedures are subject to change based on updated guidance from 
New York State, the New York Gaming Commission or the Centers for Disease Control. 

As part of that policy and in adherence to the April 2, 2020 NYGC directive stating that there must be 
tightly controlled access to racetracks’ barn areas if we are to open, we have developed an application 
process for all Stables/Trainer, Vets and other vendors who wish to access the backside. 

As per the NYS NY Forward Business Re-Opening guidelines, all employers are responsible to ensure 
compliance with all NYS COVID-19 public health mandates for the immediate area under their control, 
their individual employees, and for contractors while they are performing services for them 
(“Responsible Party”).  

As such, FLGR will ask each Stable/Trainer, each Veterinary Practice and Farrier to fill out the 
following an application requesting backside access for each of their employees and contractors 
(“Participants”). You may add and subtract Participants as the year progresses BUT additions will take 
up to a day to be approved.  If the individual is not submitted and approved, they will NOT on the 
approved list, they will be denied backside entry and turned away until at least the next morning. 
(In the case of some positions (e.g., exercise rider), more than one Stable / Trainer may list an individual 
which is fine as that will assist in future contact tracing if required). 

Complete, submitted applications will be reviewed by FLGR on a daily basis and discussed with you as 
necessary before a decision is made. (Include your cell phone on application) 

Please submit a separate form for each individual by emailing to vzaharie@delawarenorth.com OR by 
dropping them off at the NEW DROP BOX near the HBPA office door - by Saturday May 30 by 3PM 

Attestation and Acknowledgement: 
I understand that I am responsible for the accuracy and completeness of each submitted application and 
that I will ensure that all FLGR policies, NYGC rules and NYS COVID-19 public health mandates and 
guidelines are being followed by Participants while they are working on the property. 

I have received and have read the FLGR COVID-19 policies for Backside Training Period and I 
understand that as a condition of being on the grounds of FLGR, all Participants under my supervision 
will follow these policies and guidelines completely and promptly or risk expulsion from the grounds. 

Stable Name ________________________________________________ 

Principal ________________________________________________ 

Signature ____________________________________    Date: ____________________ 
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